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VISION STATEMENT OF THE NY ANNUAL CONFERENCE 
THE NEW YORK ANNUAL CONFERENCE THROUGH THE GRACE OF GOD EMBODIES THE 

BELOVED COMMUNITY OF HOPE, BUILDING UP A HEALTHY BODY OF CHRIST, WITH HEART-
WARMED UNITED METHODISTS IN MISSION FOR THE TRANSFORMATION OF THE WORLD. 

 
VISION STATEMENT OF THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF LAKE RONKONKOMA 

WE ARE THE CHURCH AT FIVE CORNERS SPREADING THE “LIGHT OF CHRIST” 
FROM OURSELVES TO THE COMMUNITY AND THE WORLD. 

 

The United Methodist Church of Lake Ronkonkoma 

is pleased to announce the relaunch of our website, 

designed with a fresh new look and user-friendly 

navigation, updated with the latest information about 

our church.  We hope you will enjoy our new site.  If 

you have any questions, comments, or would like to 

contribute, visit our contact page – http://umclr.com   

 

 

 

 
 
July starts the new year for the United Methodist Women.  The next meeting is Monday, 
July 13 at 7 p.m. in Hertlin Hall.  We expect to have information regarding a one-day 
retreat planned for this year.   
 

On June 12, the UMW celebrated its Year End Party.  Helen Morley was a most gracious 
hostess at her home.  A wonderful time was had by all.  It was lovely sitting in Helen’s 
lovely yard, enjoying a delicious meal, beautiful weather, and great fellowship. 
 

Thanks are sent to all the ladies for their generous contributions to the table.  No one 
really knew the dishes others were bringing, but the result was a wonderfully crafted 
Mediterranean meal.  The salmon was great with the spinach pie, the vegetable strata, 
the tomatoes &mozzarella, and the chickpea salad (and I’ve probably overlooked one or 
two others).  Everything went together so well, it was as though the Master Chef of us all 
orchestrated the menu to treat us to a soul-satisfying meal to flame the fellowship of the 
evening.  The desserts were plentiful and all delicious too. 
 

Thank you ladies! 

http://umclr.com/


STEWARDSHIP 
 

We have a need. 
 

Do you like what is happening with the Youth?  Current funding through envelope and plate 

donations is not sufficient to pay for what is needed.  Monies to pay Lisa Eger, our youth Leader, 

come from a bequest left to the Church given by the Hughes Family.  The Hughes family funds are 

limited and so if envelope or plate giving do not increase to meet this need, the Hughes fund will 

run out leaving a hole.  You can help delay that.  For questions on this or any other stewardship 

area, please speak to Warren Ferry. 

 

Thanks to all my church family for their cards, texts, calls, 
and especially prayers for me.  It makes a big impact when 
you know people care and take the time to express that 
caring.  It certainly kept me focused on staying the course 
with my treatment and into surgery.  Surgery went well and 
now it's time to heal and get stronger.  Thank you, thank you 
so much.  Please continue to keep me in your prayers.  Hope 
to be back at church real soon.  

 

           Love you all!  
           Helen Foy 

 

Diversity and Cultural Appreciation in the Arts 
 

A New One-Week Summer Program for 10 - 13 Year Olds 
Led by Author and Illustrator Paul Rodriguez 

 

August 10 -14, 2015  
1:00 – 4:00 PM 

 

at the United Methodist Church of Lake Ronkonkoma 
792 Hawkins Avenue (5 Corners) 

 
Star Spangled Sprinkles, Please will be the basis for 

discussion, creative activities and a group skit or puppet show creation. 
 

Tuition is $150.  Please call (631)588-5856 for registration information. 
 

This is intended to serve the community-at-large as well as our own church members. 



Looking for volunteers/Office Angels 

 
Office Angels come in when Cathy, our Administrative Assistant, is on vacation.  The job 

duties are to simply come in for about three hours, usually 9am-12pm to answer the phone.  

There are no computer skills required.  You simply handle the call if you can or take a 

message and route to the appropriate person.  Cathy will provide some guidance and 

training before you come.  Please contact Cathy at the church office 588-5856 to 

volunteer.  Many hands make light work so if you can spare a few hours in the morning a 

few days a year, then please sign up to help. 
 

Thank you, 

SPPRC

 

MARTHA'S PLACE THRIFT SHOP  
 

ATTENTION PLEASE!!!!! 
 

WE NEED 1 OR 2 MORE VOLUNTEERS TO BE MUCH-NEEDED 
CASHIERS FOR YOUR THRIFT SHOP WHICH HELPS THE CHURCH 
PAY NEVER ENDING, INCREASING BILLS. 
 

IF YOU HAVE A FEW HOURS TO SPARE MONDAY, TUESDAY, 
FRIDAY, AND/OR SATURDAY FROM 10 A.M. TO 2 P.M. PLEASE 
COME IN TO LEARN THE EASY PROCEDURE FOR HELPING.  YOU WOULDN'T BE 
REQUIRED TO WORK EVERY WEEK ON A CERTAIN DAY BUT COULD TAKE TURNS 
SO OTHERS COULD TAKE A BREAK, OR WORK OUT YOUR OWN PLAN. 
 

REMEMBER THIS IS A VOLUNTEER JOB BUT YOU WOULD BE HELPING THE CHURCH 
COVER SOME OF ITS' COMMITMENTS. 
 

REMEMBER GOD LOVES A CHEERFUL SERVANT!!!! 
 

In God’s service, 
Marilee Drisgula and all volunteers. 

 
 

Our Charge Conference date has been announced! 
It will be held on Wednesday, October 7

th
 in our Sanctuary. 

Please be sure to mark your calendars. 
 

Note to Committee Chairs – Reports will be due in the church office no 
later than September 17th.  Please be sure to include in your report all 
activities completed as well as your plans to the end of the year.  Thank 
you for your timely reports. 



 

 

 

2015 Lay Delegates’ Report 

Annual Conference started differently this year with an early afternoon communion service for 

clergy and laity.  This service had some very moving segments including a welcome from a 

representative of the Shinnecock Indian Nation to the land that we stood on.  This feeling would 

be expanded on Friday morning with an act of repentance service where we, the New York 

Annual Conference of The United Methodist Church, asked representatives for forgiveness for 

atrocities that our ancestors may have done to the original indigenous people of this nation.  

And then, the Shinnecock representatives forgave us for these actions. 

During this service we also took time to remember the life of Bishop Martin D. McLee, who as 

many of us know, passed away last year.  During the official opening of the Annual Conference, 

after the service, it was announced that Rev. Fred Jackson was stepping down as Conference 

Secretary.  Replacing Fred would be Ms. Margaret Howe, the second layperson, and the first 

female to hold this title in the history of the NYAC.   

Wednesday evening we had the separate clergy and laity sessions where the clergy discuss 

issues in their ministries and the laity discusses what the laity is doing within and beyond the 

NYAC.  This year, the subject was on holistic healing.  Because, a church cannot thrive and be 

healthy if it’s members are not. 

As always, the music was phenomenal, as was the technology.  The Audio system cranked, and 

the video was even better this year.  They had three screens where the center screen could 

show something independent of the other two outer screens.  

I also found out that due to the passing of a member of the clergy delegation to the 2016 

General Conference, our Pastor Constance, as the first alternate, will be going in her place to 

General Conference next year.  At General Conference, updates and changes are made to the 

United Methodist Book of Discipline which is essentially the United Methodist Church’s 

Constitution. 

That was the good, now for some not so good:  Our pastor’s healthcare costs will be going up, 

as well as our church’s apportionments.  Just as many of us are experiencing in our jobs, the 

costs of healthcare are continuing to rise, and so is our insurance.  Our pastor will be discussing 

this with SPPRC and Finance.  As for the apportionments, they are “the way that each local 

church participates in the funding of ministries of the Conference as well as the ministries of the 

larger Methodist denomination”.  There is actually a formula that Conference uses to calculate 

apportionments.  Of course, for 2014, we paid our church’s apportionments in full.  

Stay tuned for any updates, 

Mike Zukowski and Charlie Pyne,  

          Your Lay Delegates to Annual Conference 



Financial “Notes” 
 

A Request & 

An Opportunity 
 

THE REQUEST:  Now that vacation time is once again 

interfering with our regular attendance at the Lake 

Ronkonkoma UMC, we strongly urge you to attend services 

wherever you may be and to remember your “home church” by 

filling your stewardship envelopes and sending them to the 

church office or setting them aside to bring in and “catch-up” 

when you and your family are back.  Summer is a hard time for 

the church financially and we really need everyone to help by 

continuing to give what they can. 
 

THE OPPORTUNITY:  The Finance Committee is looking 

for help.  Starting in September, we will need a “Recorder” to 

keep track of each member’s contributions during the year 

[for Income Tax Records].  This is a great opportunity for 

someone to “get their feet wet”.  We would love to see 

someone “new” get involved on a path to greater servanthood.  

The job simply consists of recording the amounts on the envelopes each week [usually 

about 60] onto the same numbered pages.  I’m told that it takes less than an hour.  It can 

be done once a week or even once a month.  For more information, talk to Ron or Angel. 
 

       Yours in Christ, 

       Ray Becht 

       Finance Chairperson 
 

 
 

 

Reminder:  Articles for the  

September Good News  

are due in the church office  

no later than August 15th.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 
 



 
 

 



 

 



 

Grand Fall Auction 

September 12, 2015 
 

 



 



 





Shared by our Parish Nurses 

 



 
 

 

The Long Island East District website is a great way to stay 
connected with things that are happening on the District level and 

at other United Methodist churches on Long Island. 
 

www.liedistrict.com 

http://www.liedistrict.com/


    Confirmation Information 

 

 

Join us for Game Night on  

Friday, July 17th and Friday, August 21st  

at 7:00 p.m. 

Bring your favorite game or  

play one brought by others. 

All adults are welcome to attend. 

 
 

 

 

 

The UMM will have a Breakfast Meeting on  

Saturday, July 19th at 8:00 a.m. at the church.   

All men are welcome to attend. 

 

Baptism Sunday – June 21, 2015 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  Daniel Timothy Rowe                      Nicardo Jarrel Morris Jr.   
 



Looking Ahead to Coming Events... 
 

September 6 Ronkonkoma Street Fair  11:00 AM – 6:00 PM 

September 12 Grand Fall Auction   Viewing at 11:00 AM,  
         Bidding at 12:00 PM 

September 18 Game Night     7:00 PM 

October 3  Pumpkin Delivery Day   9:00 AM 

October 7  Charge Conference 

October 10 UMW Tag Sale at Eileen Torraca’s  9:00 AM – 3:00 PM 

October 16 Game Night     7:00 PM 

October 18 Laity Sunday     10:00 AM 

Oct. 23 – 25 Youth Retreat at Quinipet 

October 24 Soup, Salad & Song Dinner  5:00 PM 

November 7 Sauerbraten Dinner    6:00 PM 

November 20 Game Night     7:00 PM 

November 22 Thanksgiving Sunday, Youth Sunday 
   Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Dedication 10:00 AM 

November 24 Pre-Thanksgiving Ecumenical  
   Service at St. Mary’s Church  7:30 PM 

December 4 UMW Christmas Party (Location TBA) 6:00 PM 

December 5 LI Flute Club Holiday Concert  3:00 PM 

December 13 Christmas Cantata    10:00 AM 
   UMW Christmas Cookie & Gift Sale 
   Blue Christmas Service   4:00 PM 

December 16 Christmas Caroling 

December 20 Christmas Pageant    10:00 AM 



 



 



 





 



 


